
Happy New Year, Falcon Families!

We are excited to be back at school and we are looking forward to an outstanding second
semester. We will hold first semester student recognition ceremonies this month and we will move
into the second semester of the school year with great anticipation. We are always seeking ways
to improve our practices and we solicit your input as valued members of our school community.
We thank you for all that you do, and we hope that you will be able to join us for all of our parent
and family engagement events this semester!

With Falcon Pride,
Dr. Erica Wakefall
LEAD | LEARN | LOVE | GROW
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This is a reminder for all of us to do our part to part to reduce the spread of illness in our schools
and offices. Health officials continue to see elevated levels of respiratory illness across the
country including flu COVID 19 and RSV Our local health officials shared that as of the most



recent CDC and emergency department surveillance data, Georgia is experiencing very high levels
of respiratory virus infections. They remind us that respiratory and other infections such as
gastrointestinal infections can be prevented when the community takes simple but important
preventive measures to limit transmission. It is important to ensure that staff and students follow
the CDC and Department of Public Health recommendations below to prevent spread within our
school and the community.

Get Vaccinated! It is not too late to get your flu and COVID-19 vaccines. For certain
individuals, RSV vaccine is also available. Contact your healthcare provider for more
information on vaccines or GNR Public Health at 770-904-3717 to make an appointment.
Handwashing. Wash your hands frequently with soap and water or use hand sanitizer with at
least 60% alcohol if soap and water isn’t available. Remember that hand sanitizer is not
effective against some gastrointestinal viruses.
Cover your cough and sneeze. Use a tissue to cover your mouth and nose when you cough
and sneeze. You can use your elbow if a tissue is not available. Dispose of used tissues
immediately and wash your hands.
Keep your distance from people that are sick. While this is not always possible, the closer you
are to an individual that is sick, the more likely you are to be exposed to respiratory droplets
containing a virus.
Stay home when you are sick. In addition to staying home when you are sick, try your best to
keep your distance from others in your home to help prevent them from getting sick. Get
tested and consult your medical provider. If you test positive for COVID-19, please be
reminded you must isolate for a minimum of 5 days from onset of symptoms and may return
after 5 days and when you have been at least 24 hours fever-free without the use of medicine.
Clean and disinfect. When someone is sick in the home, cleaning and disinfecting frequently
touched surfaces is especially important to help prevent spreading illness to other members
of the home. Make sure to follow the directions on the cleaning agent including how long the
cleaning agent needs to stay wet on the surfaces you are cleaning.
Mask wearing. You may choose to wear a mask to help provide protection against circulating
viruses. Masks can help protect people at higher risk of serious illness. Their effectiveness
does vary depending on the virus and mask quality.

Visit CDC’s website for more information on how to Protect yourself and others from Flu,
COVID19, and RSV and to keep up with trends near you. Should you have additional questions
about flu, COVID-19, and RSV you can contact your medical provider or contact GNR Public Health
by calling (770) 339-4260 and ask for the Epidemiologist on call.

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Frespiratory-viruses%2Findex.html&data=05%7C02%7Cewakefall%40rockdale.k12.ga.us%7Ce513e84e678b4f81517308dc0cad7740%7Cbfd25eb83dfc4e5cadabad073f23ac72%7C0%7C0%7C638399186476372309%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uF%2F8wfZn0jtJaoF0SHzwrf4FgxPIU1s2P4%2BXuz2ouuU%3D&reserved=0


Our school is using Beanstack this year to monitor our reading. This program allows our students
to log their reading daily to earn badges and rewards. Our goal with this program is to promote an
authentic love of reading.

Please remember each C.J. Hicks student is expected to read for 35 minutes. Some of this reading
(about 20 minutes worth) should be done nightly at home. Please support your child’s reading by
making sure they meet this expectation daily.

You can help your child with logging by using the Beanstack mobile app. Directions on using it are
available here. Students can also access Beanstack from their ClassLink login.

Thanks for supporting your child’s reading!

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fzoobean.wistia.com%2Fmedias%2Ftsocnfmheh&data=05%7C01%7Cewakefall%40rockdale.k12.ga.us%7C2d9bf59f61ed41857b7a08dbda25c7ae%7Cbfd25eb83dfc4e5cadabad073f23ac72%7C0%7C0%7C638343628056441075%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6Yf4Gh%2FtToBPp4PraDN9BrFhkn%2FQYi%2FM4ZELXAJxgMU%3D&reserved=0






GREETINGS READY FAMILIES!



This is an exciting new month and year for our READY team and students. The theme for the
month is Community Helpers, Transportation, and the Dr. Martin L. King, Jr. Holiday. As we begin
the new year, we will be making new strides and accomplishments. The Books of the month are
The Jacket I Wear in the Snow, The Mitten and My Truck is Stuck. The color of the month is
WHITE, and the shape of the month is DIAMOND. The letters of the month will be Dd, Kk, and Ii.
The focus number for January is 10. We will also be singing about snowmen and snowflakes. We
will be making snowmen, snowflakes, and mittens out of various materials. The students will
celebrate the Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Holiday by participating in different learning activities.

Thank you!
The READY Team

GREETINGS PRE-K FAMILIES
We hope you had a safe and wonderful holiday season! Pre-K will start the New Year off by creating
new learning goals. We are so excited to hear our student’s learning resolutions for this new year.
Thank you all for participating in our conferences and working with us every day. The themes for
January are New Year’s, Martin Luther King, Jr., the 100th Day of School, and Winter reading
activities. Please continue to work with your child daily on letter sounds, upper and lowercase
letter recognition, number recognition, counting, name writing, and rhyming words.

Thank you!
The Pre-K Team



GREETINGS KINDERGARTEN FAMILIES!

Happy New Year, kindergarten families! We are so excited to begin the second semester of school.
This month we will have the 100th day of school on January 18th. We will celebrate being 100 days
smarter! We encourage students to participate by dressing as if they are 100 years old. Throughout
the day we will do different learning activities based on the number 100. This is a fun learning day
that we look forward to! In math students are also learning to decompose numbers up to 9.
Students have begun to learn about the difference between living and nonliving in science. In
reading we are beginning to learn to compare the experiences of characters in a story. When you
read with your child at home ask them about how the characters are different or how they are the
same. Please also continue to practice your child’s sight words. GKIDS reports will be sent home
on January 29th. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask your child’s teacher.

Thank you,
The Kindergarten Team



GREETINGS 1ST GRADE FAMILIES!

We hope you all had a safe and joyful winter break! As we enter the second semester, we are
excited to continue working with our scholars.

Updates:
February 16th: Field Trip to DATE ACADEMY
February 28th: Field Trip to Clayton County Performing Arts Center
All monies are due January 26th. Students MUST have a signed permission slip on file for
each filed trip.
Scholars have showed amazing growth within the 1st semester; however, teachers are no
longer able to assist with reading CUA’s. Scholars will be required to read CUA’s
independently. Please read with your scholar DAILY to help them develop into strong readers.

What are we learning:
Social Studies: Historical figures and their contributions to the United States, such as Benjamin
Franklin and George Washington.
Reading: Compare and contrast the adventures and experiences of characters in a story, identify
words and phrases in stories or poems that suggest feelings or appeal to the senses and main
idea/key details.
Writing/Grammar: Opinion writing, research writing, context clues and affixes.
Math: Measurement and writing/telling time
Science: Light and sound

If you have any questions, please contact your scholar's teacher!

Th k



The 1st Grade Team

GREETINGS 2ND GRADE FAMILIES!

We hope your break was joyful and restful. Welcome back! We have a lot to do in 2024!
We are learning:
Math – Addition and Subtraction to 1000
Reading – Asking and Answering questions and Main ideas and Key Details of stories.
Writing – Opinion writing, complete sentences and transition words.
Science – Studying matter
Social Studies – Historical figures Martin Luther King Jr. And Jackie Robinson
We are looking forward to a successful new year. If you have any questions please let us know.

Thank you,
The 2nd Grade Team



GREETINGS 3RD GRADE FAMILIES!

It is hard to believe, we have already completed semester one of the school year. Our students
have truly given it their all and it is imperative we continue to work as a team and keep the
momentum going. We will be working hard to ensure that all of our students are well equipped for
the 4th grade. In December, students took the STAR reading and STAR math assessment. You can
get an updated score for reading and math through the “Home Connect.” You can use this report to
view your child’s reading level, areas of weakness, and skills they are ready to learn.

As we continue to work as team players, please ensure your child is reading nightly for a minimum
of thirty-five minutes. Studies have shown, this will help with vocabulary expansion, memory
improvement, and stronger analytical thinking skills. Math teachers want to encourage parents to
continue working on mastering basic multiplication facts. Most importantly, attendance plays a
crucial part in a child's academic success, please ensure your child is present and on time every
day. As always, thank you for your continuous support.

Thank you,
The 3rd Grade Team



GREETINGS 4TH GRADE FAMILIES!

Welcome back families! We want to start by wishing you a Happy New Year! As we start the
second semester, we wanted to share a few reminders.
To help the students prepare for the end of the year statewide testing, you will begin to see review
classwork/homework assignments from learning targets previously taught. Feel free to review
these assignments with your scholars when they come home.

Reminders:
Scholars’ devices will only be sent home on the days in which homework is assigned on the
computer. Please encourage your scholar to take care of the device and keep up with the device,
charger, and bag.

Scholars are assigned homework Monday through Thursday. Homework is a way for students to
practice what has been taught in class that day. Please encourage your child to complete and
return to school the next day.

4th will have a field trip to Starlite Family Fun Center on Friday, February 16th. All students will
receive a permission slip which will provide you with the QR code for payment. The cost is $20 and
due no later than February 9th. Please sign the permission slip and return it upon your online
payment.

The following standards will be covered during the month of January:
Math:

Converting 10th and 100ths
Comparing decimals
Adding/Subtracting 10ths and 100ths



ELA:
Inferencing
Informational writing
Relative Pronouns/Adverbs
Text Structure
Interpret information presented visually

Science:
Comparing and contrasting weather and climate
Weather Instruments
How to read and understand weather maps

Social Studies:
Causes and main events of the Civil War

If you have any questions, please contact your scholar's teacher!

Thank you,
The 4th Grade Team

GREETINGS 5TH GRADE FAMILIES!

As a reminder, the school day begins at 7:35 and attendance is very important. Please encourage
your scholar to get a good night’s rest so that they are ready for a full day of learning. As we return
from a much-needed Winter break, we welcome the students back for more great learning. As we



start 3rd Quarter, parents please check your student’s grades on a regular basis in Infinite Campus.
Monitoring your student’s grades will help keep them on track for a successful 3rd quarter. As we
approach the state testing period that is coming up this Spring, please remind your student to be
present, prepared, and active during class. Please encourage your student to read at least 35
minutes every day. The students that met their reading goals will receive rewards from Mrs.
Burdett. As always, thank you for your support 5th grade families.

Thank you,
The 5th Grade Team

The CJH Front Office is open Monday through Friday from 7:00 am - 3:00 pm. The
dedicated front office staff members look forward to assisting you throughout the
school year.



We will always be happy to meet the clinic needs of our students. Please contact
our school nurse, Mrs. Berlinda Alexander, if you have any questions regarding the
clinic.

CJH School Nurse
Mrs. Berlinda Alexander
balexander24@rockdale.k12.ga.us

mailto:balexander24@rockdale.k12.ga.us


RCPS participates in the National School Lunch and Breakfast programs and
offers free meals to eligible students. As a reminder, students with over $10.00 in
negative balances receive alternate meals. Please take some time each week to
take care of account balances if you are able to do so. Contact our cafeteria
manager, Mrs. Kimberly Barrett, if you have any questions regarding school
meals.
CJH Cafeteria Manager
Mrs. Kimberly Barrett
kbarret@rockdale.k12.ga.us

We look forward to supporting our students and families throughout the school
year. Please contact our Parent Liaison, Mrs. Dawn Smith, if you have any
questions about school policies and procedures.

CJH Parent Liaison
Mrs. Dawn Smith
dawnsmith@rockdale.k12.ga.us

C.J. Hicks Elementary School

Email: cjhes@rockdale.k12.ga.us
Website: cjh.rockdaleschools.org
Location: 1300 Pine Log Rd NE, Conyers, GA, USA
Phone: 770.483.4410
Twitter: @CJHicksElem

mailto:kbarret@rockdale.k12.ga.us
mailto:dawnsmith@rockdale.k12.ga.us
mailto:cjhes@rockdale.k12.ga.us
https://cjh.rockdaleschools.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=1300+Pine+Log+Rd+NE,+Conyers,+GA+30012,+USA&ftid=0x88f5b4ba4dfd5b93:0xee2549d8ce1051d8
https://www.twitter.com/@CJHicksElem


Dr. Erica Wakefall
Proud Principal


